"WE BID YOU HERE WELCOME"....
to our new members, to our "old
members" and to our guests from
Eureka and anywhere else!
Many thanks to all those who
brought the bountiful supper
and to those who are doing the
work this evening. Good to see
everyone!

I AM HAPPY to say that our dues are being paid at a most satis-factory rate of speed. Not too many left to pay. Wouldn't it be wonderful if I could ever report 100% paid? I can dream!

CLEAN-UP DAY AT CAMP BERGER...
that is this coming Saturday,
and help is always appreciated.
We will be serving a meal at
4:00 that afternoon - at a cost
of \$3.00....with a meeting to
follow, conducted by the State
Master (President). This is open
for all who are interested, and
should be over around 6;30 or
so. Phil is hoping to have
everyone free to go by 7:00.

OUR NEXT MEETING WILL BE May 10 and the Win Hurlbut and family will be in charge of refreshments.

GOOD CROWD for the Blue Grass concert on the 16th. They certainly enjoyed the music and the group making that music!

Next "event" will be the 24th of June and it will be about BEARS!

SHOULD MAKE A SPECIAL WELCOME mention of our Deputy, Brother Earl Phillips - after all, we want to stay on his "good side" 'cause he is the Inspecter! Welcome, Earl...but don't forget - you are part of the family.

ROAST BEEF DINNER at Camp on May 15 - from 12:30 to 2:00. Bud will have tickets if you are interested, speak to him. This is the 50th anniversary of our good Camp, you know....



and that same day will be Open House at the Camp, with tours by the Director, Tim Shea, and some of the staff. Camp opens on July 10, this year and closes on August 20th. On the 21st a celebration is planned to commemorate the anniversary.

Should remind you...MT County
Pomona will be meeting here on
May 9th for the conferral of
the 5th degree. Meeting at 7:30..
supper at 6:15 or so -- at a
cost of \$2.00 - no charge for
candidates. Hopefully some of
our new members will be taking
the fifth degree in their
Grange journey.

Can't believe it, but it will very soon to be making our plans for the Strawberry Festival. Not too soon to mention it, either. June 15...."Take Dad out for Dessert".

GOOD TO SEE the daffodils still blooming out in front of the hall. These were planted by some of our Junior Grangers -- such a nice touch. Aren't the daffodils beautiful this year -- they seem especially bright and lovely after all the snow we had!

REMINDERS (I've run out of news)

APRIL 30--Clean-up at Camp Berger
May 9--Pomona meeting here
May 10--Our next meeting
May 15--Roast Beef at Camp, with
Open House

JUNE 4--CRAFT/TAG SALE..see
Shirley Lemieux for info.
JUNE 15--STRAWBERRY TIME
June 24--BEARS

See you here and there? Good

Мe